
STOP PRESS
At the monthly meeting (see report 
overleaf), the Parish Council 
decided to hold an extraordinary 
meeting to explore the possibility 
of having the lean-to store adjacent 
to the market house - the site for 
the proposed new lifeboat station - 
’listed* as a Building of Special 
Architectural or Historical Impor­
tance, under Section 54 of the Town 
and Country Planning Act 1971.
At the meeting, however, it was 
discovered that the words ’lean-to 
store on ground floor1 had been 
overlooked in the schedule relating 
to the Market House. On checking 
with the Planning Department at 
Bodmin, it seemed that the building 
probably was ’listed* all the time 

(Continued on page 4, column 3)

1st PORT ISAAC GUIDES
Seven of the Guides have had their 
first taste of camping. Thanks to 
the weather being on our side, we 
spent five days and four nights 
camping at St. Gennys with Guides 
from St. Breward and Camelford. The 
days started at 7.30 and finished at 
10.30, so the girls were able to 
learn many camping skills, including 
the last night when they had to 
prepare, cook, serve and clear up a 
meal cooked on an open fire. As 
their worn out, not to mention 
aching from top to bottom leader,
I am very proud of their achieve­
ments at camp. Jenny Hooper, Mandy 
Hayne, Karen Dingle, Lorraine 
Dingle, Miriam Benger, Emma Halem, 
and Mary Addelsee all gained their 
campers' pennants, and outside 
cooks' badges and pennants, as well 
as being the only girls out of 23 on 
site to gain all their campers' 
badges, this badge being quite an 
achievement as some of the girls 
that failed had camped before.
The Guides would like to thank Harry 
and Matthew Pavitt for giving their 
time a few weeks before camp and 
showing them how to pitch and strike 
their tents as this was one of the 
campers' test. Miriam also gained 
her agility badge and Karen was 
awarded a certificate for completing 
’her personal eight challenges. With 
the feel of camping in our bones, we 
would like to start equipping our 
own company, so if anyone has any 
saucepans, kitchen utensils, plastic 
bowls, etc. the Guides would be de­
lighted to hear from you on 880544.

Mel Dingle.

®fje ©uiet Corner
We have a careful thought for 

the stranger 
And a smile for the welcome guest, 
But we vex our own by word and tone 
Though we love our own the best.

PROPOSED NEW LIFEBOAT STATION
On behalf of the Action Group, which 
recently petitioned the village, we 
would like to say that it is not 
against the new Lifeboat Station 
in principal but does consider that 
the proposed design will have a 
detrimental effect on the appearance 
of the Conservation Area and the 
adjacent listed buildings.

David Phelps and David Philp.

HELP
What has happened at St. Endellion? 
Is there no shame and no planning? 
What is it like up theresigns, 
gates, wooden cows? What hext?

Pearl Bunt.

sGOODBYE•
to all their friends from Louise, 
Andrew, and Iain, Wallace who lived 
at Apple Tree Cottage, Church Hill 
but now have moved to Plympton.

TRACEY KNIGHT
Congratulations to Tracey Knight on 
graduating from the University of 
Warwick with a BA Music Honours 
(QTS) Degree. She will be teaching 
in the Midlands from September.

PORT ISAAC ROWING CLUB
Port Isaac's 1st Annual Gig Day was 
blessed with fine weather and calm 
seas. The Gigs arrived from around 
Cornwall to race, watched by several 
hundred people along the cliff tops. 
Racing began with the Juniors and 
was won by 'William Peters' (Rose- 
land) Corsair came 3rd.
Ladies fB* was won by 'Speculation' 
(Newquay), Corsair 2nd.
Mens 'B' was won by 'Rival' (Fowey). 
Ladies 'A' was won by 'Speculation'. 
Mens *A' was won by 'Rival'.
We would like to say thank to all 
the people Who helped to make the 
day a great1success - by Sponsoring 
the trophies, bar-b-que, giving all 
those beefburgers, donatirtg cream 
teas, prizes, and by giving their 
time. We could not have done it 
without your support. Our special 
thanks also to John and Chrissy who 
did a wonderful bar-b-que in their 
garden for the Gig Club and the 
Village Hall, once again the setting 
and the weather were just right.

Jin Rowe.

DENIS BRYANT
The death of Leonard Denis Bryant 
aged 79, of 18 Church Hill, occcured 
on Sunday August 11th. after a long 
illness at Derriford Hospital in 
Plymouth. During their stiy in the 
village Mr. and Mrs. Bryant made 
many friends. We all express our 
sincere sympathy to June |nd family 
of a much loved one. The funeral was 
held at the Glynn Valley Crema­
torium. The service was conducted by 
the Revd. Alan Wainwright and was 
attended by relatives and friends.
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A very light Trio this month, no 
doubt because everyone is busy with 
the holidaymakers and possibly also 
due to the early 'deadline* date 
which will enable the Blackthorn 
Press to have a week's holiday for 
the Bude Jazz Festival.

FOUND
A wrist watch, Church Hill.
Apply Mrs. E. Childs, 880322.
The key advertised in last month's 
Trio has also not been claimed yet.

FLOMER SHOW
The Port Isaac & District Garden 
Society annual Flower Show is due 
to be held in The Church Rooms on 
Saturday September 14th. at 2pm.
In response to requests from the 
public there are additonal sections 
this year, making a total of 56 
classes in all, helping to make this 
something for all the family. There 
are 21 classes for vegetables, five 
for fruit, 18 for flowers, including 
best hanging basket in the village 
and best window box, four for 
children, and new this year, eight 
for cookery. Schedules and full 
details are obtainable from 
Mr. Phil Phillips, 46 New Road, 
or telephone 880764.

G E O  F F H O R  R E L L  
* * *

WINDOW CLEANING 
AND QUALIFIED 

PAINTER & DECORATOR 
(City & Guilds, etc.)

Telephone 880751



PARISH COUNCIL
Please note: this report is hot 
taken from the official minutes but 
from notes written independently by 
a member of the public, during the 
meeting held at the Church Rooms, 
Port Isaac, on Monday 12th. August. 
Finance
£550 to be transferred from deposit 
to cover £475.35 monthly expenditure 
and leave a balance of £108.20 in 
the current account.
Signs to New Surgery 
County Highways to be asked to 
expedite signs already commissioned 
by the doctors.
R.N.L.I. Boathouse 
Concerning the disapproval of the 
Council of the design for the 
proposed new boathouse, a letter 
from a secretary said the Prince of 
Wales was interested in the matter 
and thanked the Parish Council for 
drawing it to his attention. The 
Department of the Environment will 
be asked for an immediate reply as 
this is a matter of urgency.
Mr. Symons said his duty as a 
District Councillor had been to 
present the view of the whole 
District, not just St. Endellion 
from whom he had received no 
representation other than from the 
Parish Council. Other building 
adjacent had been approved eg. the 
balcony which deterred from the 
visual character more. Mr. Weiton 
felt that Cllr. Symons should have 
taken the view of the Parish 
Council. Mr, Provis said the new 
house in Middle Street had been 
built properly - it can be done.
Mr. Dawe said the roof of the old 
shed is still watertight in spite of 
the wet summer and the R.N.L.I. 
architect was trying to pull the 
wool over our eyes.
Litter Platform over the Leat 
The N.C.D.C. plan to have this done 
by next spring. Mr. Provis said that 
the flushing gate had been installed 
and was working properly.
Notice Board at Treligjits 
Mr. Barriball reported that the 
board is in a bad condition with 
the back coming out. Tenders will be 
sought for a new board.
Doctor's Meadow and Co-op Path 
(Mr. Dawe pointed out that the first 
path should properly be called 
1Doctor George1s Field1). The two

paths will now be maintained by the 
County Council Direct Labour Force, 
as rights of way in a built up area, 
and charged to the Parish Council 
who will seek reimbursement from the 
District Council.
TSW Village Green Competition 
Mr. Stokes reported that Port Isaac 
was in the last ten of the total of 
80 villages but not among the final 
eight selected, although the village 
may be involved in the next series. 
Traffic Signs
A new sign 'Port Isaac - please 
drive slowly through the village* 
will be sited on the opposite side 
of the B.3267 road and the *To the 
harbour* sign is to be removed from 
the junction at' New Road.
A complaint is to be sent to County 
Highways regarding 'trenches' across 
the road.
Funding for Port Gaveme Toilets
A reply from English Tourist Board 
said such funding ended in 1989 but 
suggested the West Country Tourist 
Board might be able to help.
Old Telephone Kiosks 
As they are in Heritage Locations, 
the Department of the Environment 
will include the St. Endellion box 
and that in Church Hill on the 
Statutory Grade II Listing of 
Buildings of Historic or Archi­
tectural Interest. Mr. Phelps said 
we are pleased to have the two but 
asked for reconsideration of the 
kiosk near the church hall and that 
at Trelights.
Mr. Provis said that it didn't make 
sense that a telephone kiosk was 
listed but the old linney where the 
new lifeboat house would be was not. 
Mr. Symons suggested the Council 
apply to have it listed and an ex­
traordinary meeting for this was 
convened for Monday 19th. August. 
Ligjht in Lundy Road 
The Parish Council would have to pay 
about £200 for a new light. SWEB are 
to be asked to adjust the angle of 
the light at the main road so that 
it shines down Lundy Road as well. 
Clerk's Report and Correspondence
a. A seat on the Main has been badly 
burned by being used for a barbecue. 
It may be replaced by one of the 
green ones after the purchase of a 
new black one. To be considered by 
the Seats Committee who will report 
to the next meeting.

c. A letter from Mr. Penna said the 
railing on the steps next to Vine 
Cottage in Rose Hill, scheduled for 
repair in November 1989, has finally 
fallen down because nothing was 
done. A letter is to be sent to 
County Highways.
c. Thanks from the Chatterbus for 
the use of the Playing Field. It 
will not be on the site for long 
periods and only one or two nights a 
week. It is fully insured by the 
Cornwall Youth Service.
d. St. Endellion Lane is an unclas­
sified road and may be used by 
cars, say County Highways, the gate 
at the road is the responsibility 
of the landowner and only there to 
prevent animals straying onto the 
road. Mr. Weiton said the original 
reference had been to the middle 
gate. Mr. Symons said there are one 
or two up there who will probably 
move the other gate out of the way.
e. The Planning Officer, in a 
letter, said there are 65 parishes 
in North Cornwall District but he 
would inform neighbours in limited 
instances of major "development.
f. Trewetha Lane provides only 1% of 
the criteria needed for a pedestrian 
crossing. A proposal to ask for more 
detail failed by a vote of 3/5. 
Planning Applications
a. Ian Honey, Change of Use of 
Workshop to Dwelling, Roscarrock 
Hill: 'Support*.
b. Mr. Radcliffe, amendments to 
plans, Silverspray, Port Gaverne,: 
'In the opinion of the Parish 
Council the development would be 
detrimental to an Area of 
Outstanding Natural Beauty and 
Heritage Coast Area.'
Public Discussion 
Mrs. G. Hambly urged for something 
to be done about traffic speeding 
at Trewetha corner - on two occa­
sions cars had driven off the road 
into her front garden and one had 
'written off* a relative's car.
Next Meeting
Monday 9th. September at 7.30pm. 
in the Church Rooms, Port Isaac.

** ** 

Castle Iftocfc Ibotel
re-introducing our 

Popular Sunday Lunches

from 
15th. September

*  *  *

Traditional 4-course meal 
only £5.95 including 

free glass of house wine 
Children under 12 - £2.75

SPROULLS
SOLICITORS

42 Fore Street, Bodmin 
(0208) 72328 

8 Fore Street, Camelford 
(0840) 212315

The Rock, Port Isaac 
(0208) 880355



COACH TRIPS
The recent coach holiday to the 
Peak District proved an outstanding 
success. I only wish more of our 
Port Isaac folk could have joined 
us. The beauty of the Peak District 
in a mostly sunny period of June, 
combined with the celebrations of 
the 'well dressings' in several 
villages, and the privilege we had 
of actually watching of these 
immense flower pictures - the well 
dressing - all added up to an un­
usual and quite spectacular holiday. 
Now several people have said how 
much they would enjoy a visit to 
Brittany and to a five-day holiday 
(30th September to 4th October) has 
been planned at a cost of £185. 
Briefly, the itinerary will be: 
Monday 30th. September: catch the 
ferry from Plymouth at 9.00am. 
arriving for dinner at Dinard. 
Tuesday 1st. October: morning free 
to explore. Afternoon coach drive 
to Dinan via beautiful Ranee Valley. 
Wednesday 2nd. October: visit Four- 
geres, Cancole and Dol de Bretagne. 
Thursday 3rd. October: Visit 
St. Malo and Mont St. Michele.
Friday 4th. October: Return to 
Roscoff for 3.00pm. Plymouth ferry. 
Seats are limited, so ring me as 
soon as possible please on 880404. 
The pick-up points will be local.

Mrs. Hooper.

GOLDEN CIRCLE
Golden Circle meetings will commence 
on Wednesday 2nd. October at 2.30pm. 
in the Cornish Cafe. All are welcome 
to our meetings, so come along and 
enjoy making new friends.
The Christmas outing will be on 
December 4th. when shopping time in 
Newquay will be followed by Luncheon 
at the Kilbirnie Hotel.

Sheila Jarvis.

Welcome to the

#ol&tn lion 3fan
Balcony overlooking the harbour 
Drinks Patio - ideal for families 

Lunches 
Evening Meals from 7.00pm. 

Crab sandwiches our speciality

ST. ENDELLION CHURCH 
Nea Rector The Revd. Michael 
Bartlett, assistant curate at 
Charlestown/ St. Austell, has been 
appointed Rector of St. Endellion, 
St. Kew and St. Peter's. Father 
Bartlett who is married and has two 
teenage children will be installed 
as a Prebendary and inducted into 
the living at 7pm. on Tuesday 3rd. 
September, in the church.
Music Festival The 33rd. Annual 
Summer Music Festival attracted a 
large audience to the church. Choral 
Evensong, conducted by the Revd.
Alan Wainwright, opened the Festival 
and a sung Eucharist, celebrated by 
the Rt. Revd. Richard Cartwright, 
concluded it. Each concert opened 
with prayer, and candlelit Compline 
was sung on four evenings. A presen­
tation of a portable compact disc 
player and a cheque, was made to 
Mrs. Biddie Holden who is retiring 
as secretary and publicity officer. 
Church Cleaning a party of willing 
helpers gathered, on Friday 9th. 
August, to polish the pews and clean 
the church after the successful 
Music Festival.
Healing Eucharist Members from 
St. Endellion and St. Kew joined in 
the celebration of a healing 
Eucharist by the Revd. Raymond Wood 
in St. Tudy Church on the 24th.
July. Father Wood gave an address 
at the service which was led by Mrs. 
J. Pollinger.
Ringers A band of ringers from 
Cheltenham visited the tower in 
July, welcomed by Mrs. P. Richards, 
Churchwarden.
Servers from St. Endellion took 
part in a pilgrimage in July when 
Bishop Michael Ball celebrated 
Eucharist at the lost church of 
St. Piran.
Sponsored Malic Three young people 
who in September are being confirmed 
by the Bishop of St. Germans, 
joined him on his coastal walk to 
raise money for the urban poor. Emma 
Hallam (St. Endellion), Simon 
Slatter (St. Peter's), and Julia 
Buckley (St. Kew), were also accom­
panied by Anthony Larkin, server at 
St. Peter's, who raised a magnifi­
cent sum of £48.90.
The Julian Meeting in August was 
held in the church and led by by 
Mrs. Pat Hardman.

Judith Pollinger.

ESTATE AGENTS BUSINESS TRANSFERS
MORTGAGES & FINANCE AVAILABLE

New Road
Port Isaac
Tel: (0208) 880125

Bossiney Road 
Tintagel
Tel:(0840) 770208

PHOTOCOPYING, TYPING, & FAX SERVICES..

THE HARBOUR SHOP
will soon be taking delivery of 
Cornish books from a closing down 
stock and can offer them to you at 
ridiculous prices. Come and see 
us early for that special present.

Henry Stickland,

THE
HARBOUR SHOP

TEL: BODMIN 880297 
MAGAZINES * NEWSPAPERS 

CONFECTIONERY * CIGARETTES 
STATIONERY * BOOKS * TOYS 
GREETING.CARDS * GIFTS 
SELECTION OF PRINTS 

NEWSPAPERS DELIVERED DAILY

PENREAL ESTATE AGENCY
11 New Road, Port Isaac.

Tel: Bodmin 880302 
and St. Kew Services,

St. Kew Highway.
Tel: St. Mabyn 657 

RESIDENTIAL AND BUSINESS PROPERTY 
MOflJGAGE MATCH WITH 

PROVIDENT LIFE ASSOCIATION 
HOUSES TO LET
AGENTS FOR 

WOOLWICH BUILDING SOCIETY
PHOTOCOPYING AND FAX SERVICES

Proprietors 
Keith and Barbara Willmott

R. A. HANCOCK
ELECTRICAL CONTRACTOR

AGRICULTURAL jf& DOMESTIC WORK 
UNDERTAKEN jL SALES & SERVICE
SLIM LINE T  RADIATORS
□IMPLEX & T  CREDA
COMPLETE I SHOWER INSTALLATIONS

Robin A. Hancock, Hartland Road. 
Telephone Bodmin 880328

Slipway Hotel
Open every evening for exciting 

dining, using only freshly 
cooked local produce.

Our speciality being fish 
(from the sea on our doorstep). 
Every Monday and"Wednesday: 

’Special' night - 
three courses with choice, 
including coffee and mints, 

£14.50.
Reservations highly advisable: 

880264 
Lunchtimes: 

bar meals and snacks.



S.R.Hewett
ELECTRICAL CONTRACTORS

AGRICULTURAL, DOMESTIC, AND 
INDUSTRIAL WORK UNDERTAKEN 
SLIMLINE NIGHT STORAGE 

HEATERS INSTALLED 
■N,I.C,E.I.C. APPROVED CONTRACTORS

S.R.HEWETT, WINDRUSH, NEW ROftD, 
PORT ISAAC. PL29 3SD 
TELEPHONE 880319

UNIT II

Secondhand Furniture Centre

All types of furniture and 
electrical appliances bought/sold.
House clearances. Light removals. 

Now in Eddystone Road
Wadebridge, Cornwall.
Phone Wadebridge 3888 
Evening Bodmin 880130

Open Mons - Sats 10am - 5pm 
Weds: 10am - 1pm 

Free delivery daily to Port Isaac

Gary 
Pattenden
PLUMBING AND 
HEATING CONTRACTOR

880028

Pea Pod
for all your 
FRESH FRUIT AND 
VEGETABLES 

Flowers for all occasions

Telephone 880223

S . (gomm
BUILDING DECORATING 
PROPERTY MAINTENANCE 
CERAMIC TILING 
ALL WORK GUARANTEED

(0208) 880644
24 hour answerphone

R.N.L* X*
Lifeboat Larks was a great success 
in spite of the weather. Nobody won 
the £10,000 prize for a flight 
between the harbour walls, but Steve 
Hewett flew the greatest distance, 
and Mike Horder won the prize for 
the best fancy dress. Katie Childs 
and Zoe Coshall came equal first in 
the Waitress Race, representing the 
Wheelhouse Restaurant.
The Welly Throwing winners were: 
Children - David Fletcher;
Ladies - Sue Couture, a visitor.
Mens - Mr. Maihi of New Zealand. 
Tamsin Thomas kept everything moving 
with great commentary, and the 
St. 8reward Band had to play in the 
Chapel to avoid filling their 
instruments with water. The organ­
isers, John Coshall, Pat Hingley and 
Lesley Walton did a superb job, and 
we especially want to thank the many 
folk who pitched in to make this 
event such a success, and partic­
ularly, our thanks to Ken for 
letting us have his car park. The 
total raised is still growing and 
may well exceed £800, which includes 
a donation of £181 from the Cornish 
Guardian. 5
This month there were a number of 
call-outs but in each case the life­
boat was recalled. John Scott.
DONKEY DERBY
Despite the atrocious weather during 
the day we were blessed with a fine 
evening and Port Isaac, as usual, 
turned out in force to support this 
event. The Bar - B - Que was as 
usual very popular, although it was 
constantly doused with water by 
Castle Rock's clown (thank you!
I think!). The C.P. School 
benefitted by £244, while the Lions 
Club, the Rowing Club, th4 Air 
Ambulance, the Mentally Handicapped 
and all the car boot salea did a 
roaring trade. First Prize winner of 
the raffle was Leanne Hartis (there 
were 12 prizes). Richard ind Jane 
Thomas guessed the correct weight of 
the cake while Kristofer Richards 
won the bar snacks for calculating 
how many balloons were in the car. 
Many thanks to all the stall holders 
and Derby sponsors and to everyone 
who helped in any way to make the 
evening so successful. We look 
forward to seeing you again on 
August 27th for the 2nd Derby. All 
car boot sales welcome. Wfcather 
permitting, the fairground rides 
will be there this time.

Carol Richards. 
CRICKET PLAYERS 
Any person wishing to play cricket 
for Port Isaac - evenings or 
weekends, please call Richard on 
880441. Richard Stewart.
SCILLY ISLES.
On Sunday September 1st, there will 
be a trip to the isles if there is 
enough support. £29. Please book at 
the Lawns Hotel, telephone 880305,

(Continued from page 1) 
but as part of no. 3 Fore Street 
instead of as no. 1. The Planning 
Department are to notify the RNLI 
that they may need to obtain Listed 
Building Planning Consent before 
building starts.
The Parish Council, meanwhile, have 
decided that should it transpire 
that the building is not ’listed1 
after all, then the chairman, David 
Bolton and the Clerk will be 
automatically empowered to make the 
application at once.

AN EXHORTATION
I am going express an opinion on 
what I think is a very important 
matter - the design of the proposed 
new lifeboat house.
As I see it, the existing store 
forms part of a group with the old 
Market House and the other buildings 
- there for hundreds of years.
At the beginning of the month, a 
petition was circulated and signed 
by 456 people. 387 (85%) agreed that 
’the design of the proposed new 
Lifeboat Station will damage the 
character of the village1, 33 people 
(7%) disagreed, and 36 people (8%) 
had no opinion.
If a new planning application for 
Listed Building Consent is adver­
tised, I fervently hope that all 
these people will immediately write 
to the Planning Department at Barn 
Lane, Bodmin, PL31 1LZ, to say the 
way they feel, and send copies to 
Councillor Bill Dawe to supply him 
with evidence of the strength of 
public feeling.
It is by no means a foregone con­
clusion that the planning committee 
will vote in favour of preserving 
the character of the old building. 
Those in control of development seem 
to have little sympathy with the 
special character of Port Isaac 
having allowed other unsuitable 
development to take place nearby 
Some would even have the village 
’pulled down and rebuilt to today’s 
standards’, and I quote.
Port Isaac has a great advantage 
over many other places - it is still 
relatively unspoiled. If it gets 
mucked around too much, it will be 
impossible to put it right again. 
Visit many of England’s once lovely 
old towns to see what progress can 
do. The appearance of our old 
fishing village is why many people 
come here and allows them to forget 
modernity for a while.

Robin Penna.

The CHARLESTON CHASERS are at
the ’Old School1 Hotel again, on 
Sunday 25th. from 1.00 - 3*0Qpm. 
Telephone 880721 for bookings.



Bay 
Newsagents
John and Helen Macdonald
CONFECTIONERY • OFF LICENCE 
MILK • NEWSPAPER DELIVERIES 
SMALL SELECTION GROCERIES 
Telephone 880588

GLEBE FARM DAIRY 
(St. Endeliion)

Brigh  ̂ and early deliveries 
of fresh milk and cream 

from our own dairy. 
Skimmed milk 29p, Silver 

top and semi skimmed 32p. 
Tel Bodmin 880732

STABLE 
TEAROOMS

Trewint, Port Quin.
With views of Port Quin Bay.

N O W  O P E N  
Scones a speciality. Home made 
cakes. Morning coffee. Light 

lunches. Cream teas. Afternoon teas. 
Angela Williams. 880200

<£icenJ>ccl ZFcttiiif/yL. jQ c& ictw tct'tt£

OPEN FOR LUNCHES 
COFFEES 

&
EVENING MEALS

The GREEN DOOR CLUB
is now open every evening 
and membership is invited. 
For further details and 
hotel or dinner reservations 
please ring Bodmin 880244.

PORT ISAAC AND DISTRICT 
TOURISM ASSOCIATION
The above Tourist Association is 
proud to admit to the following 
events in 1991.
1. We have advertised Port Isaac 
as a holiday attraction.
2. Advertisements have been 
placed in guides and magazines 
for the benefit of Hotels 
Guest Houses, B & B's, and self- 
catering businesses.
3. We have helped the Parish Council 
purchase and erect the new infor­
mation board in the car park.
4. We promoted and involved all 
businesses in a Sea Food Week, which 
we hope will become an annual event.
5. We have been the leading light 
in the replacement of thei'North 
Cornwall1 sign at Kennards House.
6. We brought Port Isaac to the 
attention of the Cornwall Tourist 
Board, West Country Tourist Board, 
T.D.A.P., with a brilliant Port 
Isaac visitor survey carried out 
by Malcolm Lee of Gull Rock,
Port Gaverne. (copies £10.50,
£7.50 to members).
We are promoting Port Isaac and 
District, everywhere, for the 
benefit of all businesses.
We are totally reliant on your 
support, now and in the future, and 
thank all who are members, who are 
behind us in bringing this lovely 
area to the attention of the people 
who 'like us as they find us1.

Roger Warrillow, Chairman.

PORT ISAAC ILLUMINATIONS
Many thanks to everybody who assis­
ted and came to our Bingo;in aid 
of the lights. Unfortunately the 
weather was against an outdoor 
Bingo, as we hoped, but we raised 
£50 on the night in the village 
Hall. Special thanks to Muriel Spry 
and Steve, and a big thank you to 
all the Hotels, Businesses, etc. who 
donated prizes. They deserve a 
special mention, as thay ire always 
being asked for gifts and give 
gladly, so a big thank you to:
Dennis Knight, Sandy May, Harbour 
Cafe, Harbour Shop, Wheelbouse 
Restaurant, Old School Hotel, Post 
Office, Jenny Smith and Mum, Old 
Drug Store, Cornish Cafe, Slipway 
Hotel, Muriel Spry, and Janet 
Chadband. Once again, TA.

Eric Stokes.

CLASSIFIED ADVERTISEMENTS
lOp a word (min. 50p) in advance

HAPPI SIGNS AND DESIGNS
Contact Kevin A. Hancock, DIP, SIAD, 
Bodmin 880328 or Launceston 772724.

POSTCARDS
Old Postcards wanted of Cornwall, 
especially Port Isaac, Port Gaverne, 
and surrounding areas. Send details 
and prices (your postage paid) to:
S. Fifer, 57 Grenfell Avenue, 
Hornchurch, Essex. RM12 4DN 
or phone 04024 75308.

EXPERIENCED FARMER
new to area, 12 years experience, 
looking for work. Telephone 880694

LETTER
Dear Editor, Re Mr. Chapman's 
remarks in the July Trio. Trelights 
is not dirty as he states. This 
is a lovely village with beautiful 
hanging baskets, flower beds, trees, 
lovely fields, birds, etc. I am 
fully aware he used to be employed 
by Cornwall Highways and is retired. 
It appears he is knocking our 
present employees who at times work 
in the village. Mr. Chapman talked 
to me personally about the Council 
lorry which is sometimes parked at 
the Barton. This appears to be pure 
jealousy, he should accept his 
retirement gracefully and leave 
other people alone and mind his own 
business. Outside people's premises 
the roads belong to the Highways 
Dept, and are kept clean whenever 
possible as are the hedges. If 
Mr. Chapman is not satisfied with 
Trelights, he should put his cottage 
up for sale and get out of it. He 
won't find anywhere else as clean. 
Disgusted reader, Evelyn Brown.

R. Hambly Insurance Services
Motor Insurance * Commercial 

Insurance s Pensions * Mortgages 
Life Assurance * Excellent Cover 

available for Guest Houses 
Household Insurance 

Personal Health Insurance 
Telephone: (0208) 880785 

Office: (0840) 212124/212169 
Appointed Representative of 

Equity and Law

EXTENSIONS BARRY MORRIS SOFTWOOD

RENOVATIONS
1 BUILDER & DECORATOR

AND HARDWOOD

PROPERTY PORT ISAAC WINDOWS
MAINTENANCE

CARPENTRY WORK GUARANTEED MADE TO

MEASURE
KITCHEN

+ELEPH0NE (0208) 880069FITTING AND FITTED
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REGULAR FIXTURES IN PORT ISAAC 
BABY/TODDLER CLINIC: First Tuesday ; 
every month at the Surgery 1.30-3.30 
GOLDEN CIRCLE: Wednesday afternoons, 
(Oct-Apr) 2.30, in the Cornish Cafe. 
PLAYGROUP: Mons, Tues, and Thurs, 
9.30am - 12, Village Hall.
PORT ISAAC SINGERS: Practices 
Thursday evenings, 8.00pm. 
at Port Isaac Primary School,
WELL WOMAN CLINIC: Mondays, with the 
Practice Nurse, 3-4pm, P.I. Surgery. 
WOMEN'S INSTITUTE: 2nd. Thursday 
in month, 2.30pm., Church Hall.
YOGA CLASS: Tuesday evenings,
7.00 - 9.00, Penhaligon Rooms.
YOUTH CLUB: 7.0 - 9.0 Friday eve­
nings, Wesley Room, Roscarrock Hill.

Friday 23rd. August:
6.00pm onwards: Playing Fields, 
School/Lions Donkey Derby.
Saturday 24th. August:
(Blackthorn Press closed 
until Monday 2nd, September)
Port Isaac Gig racing at Fowey, 
and fund raising at Trewiggett 
Sheep Dog Trials.
Football Club Barbecue and 
Disco at the Huntsman's Inn.
Sunday 25th. August:
Afternoon: Raft Race at 
Port Gaverne.
6.00pm: Playgroup Annual Bar B Que 
on the green at Chapel Amble.
Monday 26th. August:
Bank Holiday.
Tuesday 27th. August:
6.00pm onwards: Donkey Derby at 
Playing Fields. In aid of Port Isaac 
School and Tintagel Lions.
Saturday 31st, August:
Port Isaac Gig racing at Newquay. 
Sunday 1st. September:
Port Isaac Gig racing at Newquay 
Ladies, and Junior Championships. 
Tuesday 3rd. September:
Doors open*7.00pm, eyes down 7.30: 
Prize Bingo in aid of Port Isaac 
Rowing Club in the Church Hall. 
7.30pm: St. Endellion Church, the 
Revd. Michael Bartlett will be 
installed as prebendary of 
St. Endellion,. and Rector of Port 
Isaac, St. Kew and St. Endellion.

Wednesday 4th, September:
10.30am; R.N.L.I. Coffee Morning 
at Copper Beeches, St. Kew.
Thursday 5th. September:
School Autumn Term begins.
Friday 6th. September:
7 for 7.45pm: Conservative Supper 
Party, Green Door, Port Gaverne. 
£6.00. Sir Gerry will attend.
8.00pm: Harvest Festival at 
Longcross Hotel, Trelights.
Saturday 7th/Sunday 8th September: 
Port Isaac Gig racing at 
Newquay Mens Championships 
21st. Anniversary.
Saturday 14th. September:
2.00pm: Garden Society Annual Show, 
Church Rooms.
Newquay Ladies, Gig row to Scilly. 
Sunday 15th. September:
10.30am: A Combined Eucharist at 
St. Endellion Church when candidates 
will be confirmed by the Bishop of 
St. Germans. Lunch in the Church 
Hall after the service.
Tuesday 17th. September:
7.30pm: Whist Drive at 
St. Endellion Church Hall.
Wednesday 18th. September:
7.30pm: Public Footpath Meeting, 
Church Rooms.
Thursday 19th. September:
9.00am: Trio Deadline!
Friday 20th. September:
8.15pm: R.N.L.I. Harvest Festival 
at The Golden Lion.
Saturday 21st. September:
Newquay Men, Gig row to Scilly, 
Friday 27th. September:
Trio Issue No. 104.
7.30pm onwards: Barn Dance 
in the Church Rooms.
Tuesday 15th. October:
7.30pm: Whist Drive at 
St. Endellion Church Hall.
Thursday 17th. October:
9.00am: Trio Deadline!
Sunday 20th. October:
10.30am: R.N.L.I. Car Boot Sale 
at The White Hart, St. Teath.
Monday 21st. October:
School Half Term Week begins 
Friday 25th. October:
Trio Issue No. 105.
Sunday 27th. October:
Summer Time ends.
Friday 1st. November:
1.45 for 2.00pm: Conservative 
Bridge Afternoon, Church Hall,
St. Endellion.
Sunday 10th. November:
Remembrance Sunday.

Thursday 14th. November:
R.N.L.I. Beaujolias Nouveau Evening 
at The Slipway Hotel.
Tuesday 19th. November:
7.30pm: Whist Drive at 
St. Endellion Church Hall.
Tuesday 26th. November:
7.00pm, Eyes Down 7.30: 
Brownies/Guides Christmas 
Prize Bingo, Church Hall.
Thursday 28th. November:
9.00am: Trio Deadline!
Tuesday 3rd. December:
7.00pm, Eyes Down 7.30: Carol 
and Janet's Christmas Prize Bingo, 
in aid of the Horley Tamblyn Lodge, 
at the Church Hall.
Wednesday 4th. December:
9.30pm: Coach leaves for Golden 
Circle Christmas Lunch at Newquay. 
Friday 6th. December:
Trio Issue No. 106. Christmas Issue. 
Saturday 7th. (or 14th.) December: 
Conservatives Christmas Dinner. 
Wednesday 11th. December:
7.00 for 7.30pm: Conservative 
Christmas Dinner, Port Gaverne 
Hotel, Limited tickets £8.50.
Tuesday 17th. December:
7.30pm: Whist Drive at 
St. Endellion Church Hall.
Thursday 19th. December:
School Christmas Holiday begins. 
Monday 6th. January:
School Spring Term begins.

Prout Bros.
TRELAWNEY GARAGE 
TELEPHONE (0208) 880208

Coach Trips 
All Car & Vehicle Repairs 

Handy Gas Agents 
-  free deliveries

The Lantern
PORT ISAAC 

* * *
LICENSED RESTAURANT AND STEAK BAR 

* # *
DINE IN COMFORT 

* # *

FULL A-LA-CARTE MENU 
ALWAYS AVAILABLE 

* * *
SUNDAY LUNCHES AND DAILY SPECIALS 

*  *  *

BOOKINGS ADVISABLE 
TELEPHONE 0208 880090

TREVATHAN FARM AT ST. ENDELLION

STRAWBERRIES
R E A D Y  A T  L A S T
TRY OUR ENDELIENTA RESTAURANT - 
WITH PANORAMIC COUNTRYSIDE VIEWS 
COFFEE • LUNCH * TEAS • HOMEMADE 
PASTIES & PIZZAS OUR SPECIALITY 
TAKE-AWAY ORDERS CAN BE TAKEN 
TEL 880164 OPEN 10am - 7.30pm 

FREE RANGE EGGS FROM OUR OWN HENS

DENNIS KNIGHT
FISH MERCHANT 

FISH CELLARS, PORT ISAAC

WE ARE OPEN ALL DAY

Fresh Fish Daily 9.30 - 6pm. Saturday 9.30am. - 5pm.

Tel: (0208) 880498 - 24-hour Answerphone


